Dear Sir / Madam

I object in the strongest possible way to the sale of 0.85 acres of land off Arrowe Park Road Upton Wirral.

This is public land and should not be sold by the council for quick profit.

To build on or use this area as a car park would hugely damage the appearance of the area around the roundabout and decrease visibility for traffic approaching the roundabout. It is already difficult to gain access to the roundabout approaching it from any direction.

Creating any sort of parking area there will increase traffic on what is already a massive bottleneck in the area. There has been recently, and will be next year, building of many houses along Greasby brook which will increase traffic significantly.

The amount of air pollution at this roundabout must already be at danger levels at rush hour, weekends and bank holidays. The residents of the houses adjacent will be at risk of ill health.

Building a supermarket on the land that housed the old fire station will draw in a lot more traffic to the area compounding all the problems I have already mentioned.

The addition of a new supermarket will also damage the footfall in the Upton village shops leading to many closures and presumably loss of business rates for WBC.

Sincerely